
1st December 2023 

             Mary Howard CE  (VC) Primary School  

                                                   AUTUMN TERM 2 he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills What’s Coming Up This Week 

Dear Families, 

Despite the many germs and illnesses going around, thank you for supporting us with good attendance whenever      

possible. Each day is important in your child’s learning journey and helps them keep up and feel more confident in 

school.  

This week we celebrated St Andrew’s Day in church at Clifton Campville. Class 3 demonstrated their skills of public   

speaking and articulated and acted beautifully to a full church. A huge thank you to Mrs Wardale for putting the service 

together along with props and costumes and to Sarah for playing the musical accompaniment.  

Class 1 at both schools demonstrated their knowledge of the Great Fire of London and consolidated their understanding 

of the key events this week. The children particularly enjoyed making the mock houses and having them set fire under 

the safe guidance of Rachel from Accelerated Learning Services.  

Next Thursday Mrs Gethin and Ralph will be visiting both schools so that the children and staff get to know them. I   

expect Ralph will have a lot of attention and will be a big hit. We look forward to forging a strong relationship with the 

MAT whilst retaining a strong sense of our own identity as the Mease family.  

As we draw closer to the hectic Christmas period, please make sure you take note of key events happening in your 

schools and keep a check on Dojo for any updates.  

Being outdoors is good for the children's wellbeing, therefore, we aim for the children to be out as much as possible so 

please bring in coats, hats, gloves and wellies/ boots. A spare pair of socks is always a good idea to save those cold wet 

feet.  

 

As we approach the first Sunday in Advent and enjoy opening our Advent Calendars today, we are reminded of Hope - 

Isaiah 9:2-6 

Every warrior's boot used in battle and every garment rolled in blood will be destined for burning, will be fuel for the fire. 

For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. 

 

Best wishes  

Miss Mills  

Monday 4th December 

SH Active—PE Kits required 
SH Active—After school club—3.30pm-4.30pm 

 

Tuesday 5th December 

 

 

Wednesday 6th December 

SH Active—PE Kits required 
 

 

Thursday 7th December 

Mrs Gethin & Ralph visiting Mary Howard & St. Andrew’s 

 

 

Friday 8th December 
Rock up & Read 8.45 to 9.15am 

Deadline for Christmas Dinner orders 



Dinners for Week Commencing 4th December 

This week is: Week 1 



For Action 

Snowdome Winter Wonderland Trip 

We have arranged for children from both Mary Howard and St An-
drew’s to go on a school trip to the Snowdome on  

Wednesday 13th December. 

   If you have not already done so please could you go to Parentpay and 
make the payment of £14.90  Any queries please contact the office. 

Please could you also complete the consent form at: 

https://forms.office.com/e/9msDH90dmm 

Thank you.  

Christmas Dinner Day 

Christmas Dinner Day will be on Wednesday 20th December. If your 
child would like a Christmas Dinner, please complete the form at 

https://forms.office.com/e/JM4vq1LyzK by Friday 8th December. If a 
form is not returned, it will be assumed your child will be bringing a 

packed lunch. You do not need to book on ParentPay.   Payment will not 
be required if your child is KS1 or FSM.    

Thank you 

 

New Reception Intake 2024 

Reception Applications opened on 1st November 2023 and 
will close on 15th January 2024. To apply, go to: 

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions  

Kindness Kits—Donations 

 

 

In the lead up to Christmas, we want to show our love 
for the elderly people in our village community.  Spiritual 

Council will be working  
together to build ‘Kindness Kits’ which they will deliver 

themselves to the elderly people in our village to let 
them know that we are thinking of them and sending our 

love during the festive period. 

We would welcome any donations for the kits by Friday 
15th December to enable Spiritual Council to assemble 
the kits and deliver them before the end of half term. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/9msDH90dmm
https://forms.office.com/e/JM4vq1LyzK


For Action 

Our reverse advent calendar started Friday 1st December 
 

We will be collecting donations until Tuesday 19th ready for packing up & deliv-
ering to Tamworth food bank on Wednesday 20th. 

 
Please drop any donations to the office with Mrs Boag. Names will go on our re-
verse advent calendar board in reception & children will receive a highly coveted 

Koinonia dojo for each donation! 
 

More information on Tamworth food bank & the Trussell Trust can be found at 
https://Tamworth.foodbank.org.uk/ 

 
Items that are especially needed in are: Tinned fruit, toiletries (shampoo, con-

ditioner, deodorant, shower gel), small bottles of squash, tinned vegetables, 
tinned fish, tinned meat, small jars of coffee, gluten free food, 10/12 month + 

baby food 
 

Items the food bank currently have plenty of are: beans, tomatoes, tea bags, 
size 2 and 4 nappies, baby formula. 

 
Thank you so much for your ongoing support at this time of year!  

 



For Information 

Breakfast with Santa! 

Friends of Mary Howard hosted Breakfast with Santa on 
Saturday 25th November and raised a fantastic 

£459.62!  These funds will go towards  purchasing some 
new and exciting books for the children to read at 

school.  Thank you to everyone who supported and came 
along, a great morning was had by all. 

 

 

   

 

 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes this week using the 
links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Wraparound—Wraparound Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Rock Up and Read 

The next session will be on Friday 8th December 8.45—9.15am. 
We look forward to  

seeing you then. 

New Reception Intake 2024 

If your child attends a local nursery, please could you pick 
up some leaflets from our school office and ask your  

nursery if they could distribute them to potential new 
starters for our  

https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs-1/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs-2/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/wraparound-blogs/


For Information 

SH ACTIVE SPORTS 

SH Active Sports After School Clubs and Holiday Camps offer something for 
children of all ages and abilities. From Nerf wars to Dance, Gymnastics to 
Zorbing, and Football to our giant inflatables, there really is something for 
everyone. Children will be kept active, busy and socialised while parents have 
peace of mind that their children are being looked after by qualified, DBS 
checked, first aid and safeguarding trained staff. Our after school clubs  

offer extra curricular activities. 

Please click link for Monday’s Laser Club: 

https://sh-active-sports.classforkids.io/info/85 

 

 

 

**********Wraparound Care Clubs*********** 

We are currently working hard to keep wraparound clubs open.  
We are sorry we cannot offer Afterschool club Mondays, and 
apologise if this causes any inconvenience.  However, if you do 
need Mondays, SH Active are running their laser club 3.30 to 

4.30 Block sessions need to be booked (see above) 

Afterschool clubs for the remainder of the week will finish at 
5pm. 

Booking forms are available from the office.  Please ensure you 
have booked in advance. 

Payment will be needed prior to attendance.  Please log on to your 
ParentPay account and clear any outstanding amounts. 

PE Days *Change for this half term* 

PE Days for this half term will be Mondays and Wednesdays. 

 

*****Leave during School Term***** 

From Monday 4th December, any requests that are  
received for leave during term time and are not 

deemed exceptional circumstances will automatically 
be referred to Staffordshire County Council for  

consideration of a penalty notice being issued. This 
will apply to all children that are of compulsory 

school age and is in line with our Attendance Policy 
which supports our aim to improve overall school  

attendance. If you would like any further  
information, please contact the office.  



For Information 



For Information 



Attendance 

More information can be found online at https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-
my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One - 97.20% 

Class Two - 97.55% 

Class Three - 97.12% 

Across our Federation, we expect good attendance to ensure that all pupils are able 

to take full advantage of the education available to them. Good attendance matters.  

Pupils who have good attendance: Get better jobs in the future, Achieve better  

results, Make better friendships, Have good self-esteem and confidence 

We strive for every child to achieve 96% attendance or higher. Please do not be 

offended if you are told that we are concerned about your child’s attendance or if you 

receive a letter of concern. Attendance falls under the category of safeguarding and it 

is our duty of care to challenge and support attendance. If we can help in any way 

please contact Miss Mills or the office. Thank you. 

Medical Appointments  

Could we kindly remind  

parents, to try and book medical 

appointments outside of school 

times.  We do understand that 

there are occasions when this is not 

always possible. 
Thank you! 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Parent Invites Vacancies 

The Mease Federation 

Mary Howard Primary School—Edingale 

Temporary Cleaning Role 

A temporary vacancy for 3+ months has arisen for a school cleaner 
at Mary Howard Primary School 12 hours per week term time only. 

This will include opening school each morning. 

The hourly rate is £10.42 paid monthly. A DBS will be required, the 
cost of which will be covered by the company. 

Please note “The Mease Federation is committed to  
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young  
people/vulnerable adults and expect all staff and volunteers to 

share this commitment”.  

If you would like more information or an application form please  
contact Debbie Ford on 07407811083. 

Christingle  

Christingle will take place in Church on  

Tuesday 12th December at 6pm.  

All are welcome! 

If your child is unable to attend, please inform the office. 
Thank you. 

Whole School Nativity 

On Tuesday 19th December, the whole school will be  
performing their Nativity in Church at 9.15am. All parents 
are welcome to attend. Letters regarding lines etc will be 
sent home shortly. The children are really looking forward 

to performing and can’t wait for you to see it! 



DATES TO NOTE  

December 

Friday 8th December—Rock Up and Read 

Tuesday 12th December—Christingle in Church– 6pm 

Wednesday 13th December—Christmas Trip 9.00am—11.45am  

Tuesday 19th December—Nativity in Church—9.15am 

Whole school involvement (MH no snack orders, please send children 
in with their own snacks) 

Tuesday 19th December - Final Day Donations for Reverse Advent! 

Wednesday 20th December—Christmas Dinner Day 

Friday 22nd  December—Wow Work Worship—9am 

Friday 22nd December—Christmas Jumper Day, Class Parties & Break 

up for Christmas 

January  

Monday 8th January—Inset Day 

Tuesday 9th January—Children return to school 

Tuesday 30th January  - Please return your Bag2School 

 

Dates to Note Dojo Scores 

 

 

 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Dojo Scores for this week: 

Air - 25 

Earth - 16 

Fire -  30 

Water - 31 

Well done to Water! 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


SH Active Information 


